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FAIRBANKS NORTH STAR BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

B O A R D  O F  E D U C A T I O N  
FAIRBANKS, ALASKA 

 
 
 
Work Session             MINUTES August 4, 2011 
 
President Brophy called the work session to order at 5:31 p.m. in the Superintendent Conference Room 
of the FNSBSD Administrative Center at 520 Fifth Avenue. The work session was called to discuss 
board planning and protocols.    
 
Present: 
     Kristina Brophy, President  
 Sue Hull, Treasurer 
 Wendy Dominique, Member 
 Leslie Hajdukovich, Member  

Absent: 
     Sharon McConnell, Vice President 
 Sean Rice, Clerk 
 Silver Chord, Member 
 

 
Staff Present: 
    Pete Lewis, Superintendent of Schools 
    Sharon Tuttle, Executive Assistant to the School Board 
  
Priorities and Planning 
Superintendent Lewis announced the formation of the Superintendent’s Community Committee on 
School Improvement. The committee would enhance community involvement in education by forming a 
collaborative partnership between the superintendent and a team of culturally and ethnically diverse 
stakeholders in Fairbanks. It would work to promote a two-way flow of suggestions and initiatives to 
enhance understandings and cooperation between the district and community. It would also facilitate a 
standard quarterly meeting between the parties with open discussions on school improvement.  
 
Superintendent Lewis made a presentation on professional learning communities, focusing on improving 
student achievement and asking four questions:   

1. What do we want each student to learn? 

2. How will we know when each student has learned it? 

3. How will we respond when a student experiences difficulty in learning? 

4. How will we respond to enriching those already proficient? 
 
Anticipating the board would be working on their goals in the coming months Superintendent Lewis’ 
presentation focused on students and their learning, eliminating the achievement gaps, increasing 
achievement for all kids, secondary reform, and continuing to develop and support professional learning 
communities. It also highlighted curriculum and grade level expectations and essential learnings.  
 
Superintendent Lewis would like to revamp the district’s curriculum process to include year-round K-12 
content area committees to assess curriculum alignment, articulation, data, scope and sequence, 
pacing, and professional learning on an ongoing basis. He also expressed the need for an assessment 
system which would reflect on what was clear – evidence and artifacts, utilize data to inform instruction, 
and have common assessments.  
 
Superintendent Lewis’ presentation stressed the importance of interventions when students didn’t “get 
it.” Interventions had to be tied to learning targets, core instruction, and be intentional. Interventions 
would  take  place  before  school, at  lunch, and/or after school.   They had to keep students in class, be 
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Priorities and Planning (continued) 
 
building driven, provide targeted assistance, and directed to student needs. The presentation also 
covered professional development, standards based grading, advisory considerations, student-led 
conferences, personal learning plans for students, and gifted/enrichment education.  
 
Superintendent Lewis addressed the importance of being reflective in the district’s implementation and 
practice of professional learning communities. The organizational pace needed to be supportive. There 
needed to be opportunities to create learning environments that “grew people.” He emphasized the 
district was not a “lockstep” business or process. You had to “go slow to go fast.”  The mindset of the 
district and staff had to go “from compliance…to commitment…to ‘our culture’.” 
 
The administration would be meeting with borough representatives on the ordinances regarding 
attendance and truancy. Superintendent Lewis asked for guidance from the board regarding 
consequences for students not attending school. Board members voiced concern of the added hardship 
of truancy fines. Superintendent Lewis would rather see a kid-consequence, rather than a parent 
consequence system; perhaps court ordered school attendance. There would be a graduated set of 
consequences. The borough mayor had indicated he was willing to carry the ordinance. The board 
expressed interest in looking at the process.    
 
President Brophy had asked for a model of a spreadsheet for district programs and how assessment 
data related to and/or was being used in each program. She reviewed the spreadsheet template with 
board members. They agreed the information would be useful.  
 
For the upcoming year, Superintendent Lewis said he would provide recommendations when reports 
were provided to the board. Board members discussed the importance of tracking progress on a regular 
basis and utilizing data to move the district forward.   
 
As the school board developed the district’s priorities, Superintendent Lewis offered the administration’s 
assistance in any way needed.   
 
Other Discussion 
None 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:02 p.m.  
 
Submitted by Sharon Tuttle, executive assistant to the Board of Education.  


